From: C Brown

Sent: 16 January 2023 13:49

To: CCC Planning

Subject: Local Plan Consultation : Draft Canterbury District Local Plan t02045 : Part 2 of 3

Dear Canterbury City Council

I have the following comments and observations on the above Draft Local Plan using your headings
which have been shown in bold.

Policy W8 - Bodkin Farm (page 98)

1.The Draft development proposals include the construction of about 250 new homes, 10% of which
are to be bungalows. In addition a new secondary school with a 6" form is included in the
development. The site is wedged shaped and bounded on its northern side by the A2990, south
western side, partly by Maydowns Road and eastern side by the Herne Bay -Whitstable Green Gap
(HBWGGap). However the extreme western end of the wedge shape has not been included in the
development proposals, | assume remaining as an isolated part of the HBWGGap.

2. At first sight the above proposals would seem to conflict with “Policy DS19 Habitats, landscapes
and sites of local importance” (page 224) of the Draft on various points. In particular, paragraph
5 of the policy is relevant in this case as it deals with designated Green Gaps which were confirmed
under” Canterbury and District Green Gaps Review (2022)” of which the HBWGGap was confirmed
along with 10 other sites.

3. The HBWGGap is not only covered by the general restrictions of Green Gaps under Policy DS19
which include:

1. A limitation to sports and recreational uses;

2. Not significantly affecting the open character of the Green Gap or;
3. Affecting coalescence between existing settlements;

4. Does not result in isolated and obtrusive development.

But additionally include:

5. Education, outdoor leisure or allotments may be considered as suitable uses;
6. But any proposal must not result in a material expansion of the built confines of Herne
Bay or Whitstable.

4. In my view the development proposed under W8, which includes 250 houses plus a school, sitting
in isolation on higher ground at the eastern end of Maydowns Road, is at odds with all of the above
requirements. In addition, if permission were granted it could lead to the development of the
extreme western end of the wedge. This development has also to be seen in the context of the
proposed adjacent development under “Policy HB4 - Land to the west of Thornden Wood Road” as
discussed below.

Policy HB4 - Land to the west of Thornden Wood Road (page 109)

5. The Draft development proposals include the construction of about 150 new homes, 10% of which
are to be bungalows. In addition a new secondary school with a 6 form is included in the
development. The site is broadly anvil shaped, part of which borders the A2990 on its northern
side, pointing towards the west where it faces the eastern site boundary of the Bodkin Farm site












